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CHAIR OF LIVING SKIES REGIONAL COUNCIL 
TRICIA GERHARD 

 
March 10, 2022 
 
Dear Members of Living Skies Regional Council,  
 
Warm greetings to you during these first days of March.  I know many of you are beginning to 
think about the arrival of Spring and our faith journey through Lent and Easter.  Some of you 
might even be thinking about the Regional Council Annual Gathering.  I know there have been 
some questions floating around about the gathering and if it is happening, so I wanted to give 
you an update.  
 
Unfortunately, there will be NO gathering this year, not online or in person.  There are a 
variety of factors that have led us to this decision.  At the top of our minds is the pandemic.  
No one knows what the pandemic status will be in May.  The likelihood is high that the annual 
gathering would be online only.  Another factor influencing our decision is the position of 
Convenor of the Regional Council Gathering is still vacant.  This impacts the planning and the 
running of the meeting, among other things.  Taking these and other factors into consideration– 
lack of volunteers, Zoom exhaustion – led us to decide to not hold a meeting this year.  The 
Executive will do the work that needs to be done in lieu of a gathering.  
 
Hopefully, your community of faith has elected or will elect a lay Region Council Delegate(s) 
at your most recent annual meeting.  If not, the existing lay delegate(s) remain in place until 
your annual meeting is held. The important thing to remember is that even if there is no 
Regional Council gathering, the delegates continue to have the very important role in 
communicating and connecting between your Community of Faith and the Regional Council 
through the year.  Communication can happen in several ways, but the best ways are to ensure 
contact information is up to date with the Regional Council and to subscribe to the Regional 
Rambler.  
 
While I know it is disappointing that we won’t be gathering this year, there will be opportunities 
to be together in the future.  The Affirming Task Group will be offering some events to bring us 
together as we journey towards being an Affirming Region.  There will be other things along 
the way that will get us together, I am sure.   
 
One other piece I’d like to share with you concerns future Regional Council Gatherings.  A few 
months ago, the presiding officers of Northern Spirit and Prairie to Pine Regional Councils, 
and I met with Shannon McCarthy to have a conversation about how the annual Gatherings 
might look going forward.  In this discussion we took several things into consideration: 
planning, finances and most importantly, the demand these meetings have on our Regional 
Staff, particularly the shared staff.  From this conversation the following plan was established: 
in a three-year rotation, each Regional Council would have one in-person gathering and two 
remote gatherings.  
 
The in-person meetings would be staggered in such a way that there would be only one in-
person gathering each year.  For 2023 it was decided that all three regions would have an in-
person gathering since most of us haven’t gathered together since 2019.  Going forward, Living 
Skies will have an in-person gathering in 2024 and then have remote meetings in 2025 and 
2026.  We are hoping that this pattern will allow for Regions to have the financial resources 
and staff resources available to offer a strong in-person gathering in terms of building 
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community, offering learning, sharing in worship, and doing the work of the church.  
 
If you have questions about any of this information, please feel free to contact me at 
lsrcexecutive@gmail.com  
 
Blessings to you,  
Tricia  
(Rev Tricia Gerhard, Chair,  
Living Skies Regional Council) 
 
 
 
Tricia is in ministry with the people of Sunset United Church in Regina.  A Vancouverite by 
birth but a Prairie girl by choice, Tricia has been in Saskatchewan for 16 years working in 
various pastoral charges both rural and urban.  She has had various roles in the Region 
(Conference) and Presbytery (when it existed), but the role of Chair of Executive has been the 
most challenging and intriguing so far.  She is married to David, and mother to Sophia and 
Jacob.  When there are moments of free time in life, Tricia enjoys reading, crafting, and baking.  
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People with whom we are Celebrating 
In 2022 

 

ORDINANDS 
YoungJin Park   Aurora Espenant   Kent Mohn  

BEING RECOGNIZED 
James (Jim) Wolff 

 

 

Those Retiring  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Those Celebrating Anniversaries 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Those for whom we mourn: 

Marjorie Kent  
Dawna Schrag 
Gord Jardine 

Laura Thomson 

Don Milne 
Diane Schmidt 
Shelby Kinrade 

Don Laing 

Mary Sutton  
Jack Carr  

 

Andrew Appledore 
Mary Brubacher 

Jan Coffey-Olson 
Bonnie Morton 
Vicki Obedkoff 

Diane Robinson 

Miles Russell 
Bernice Saulteaux 
Laura Sundberg 
Gayle Wensley 
Brian Walton 
Daryl Woods   

65 YEARS Dale Morrison 
 
60 YEARS  Isabel Buhr  
 
50 YEARS   Karen Mitchell 
  
45 YEARS  Mary Brubacher 
Catherine Pace Brian Walton   
 
40 YEARS Susan Griffith 
Victoria Obedkoff Donald Schweitzer  

35 YEARS James Balfour 
Everett Hollis Margaret McKechney 
Mary Beth Nicks-Barbour 
Gladys Pavo-Penny 
Bernice Saulteaux Alfred Tinio 
 
30 YEARS Lori Erhardt 
Helen Smith-McIntyre 
 
25 YEARS Mohandas Barnabas  
Nora Borgeson Shannon McCarthy 
Sherran Schick Geraldine Watkins   
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